
Date:  26th January 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

I hope you have had chance to read our first OFSTED inspection report 

which we are incredibly proud of. We were very pleased with the result 

and that the inspectors recognised what is special about our lovely 

school. It was also reassuring to know that the target they identified is 

already on our School Development Plan and therefore something we are 

already working towards.  

Thank you to everyone who took the time to complete the survey to help inform the inspectors. We 

also appreciate the kind, congratulatory messages for the staff.   

 

Staffing 

We have been delighted to welcome three Early Years Practitioners into our nursery classes. Miss  

Ilona Biesiada, Mrs Hayley Rachael and Miss Leah Davis have quickly settled into our early years  

team.  

 

I hope you have a lovely weekend 

Mrs Fraser, Headteacher  
 
 
Snack Policy 
 
Nursery Children: Children who attend the morning nursery         
sessions will be given a piece of fruit or vegetable. Those attending 
the afternoon sessions are asked to bring in their own snack, but 
this must be a fruit or vegetable.   
 
Reception, Y1 and Y2 Children: All children will be given a piece of 
fruit or vegetable from the Government scheme. They do not need 
to bring in a snack from home.   
 
Y3 & Y4 Children: All children are invited to bring in snacks from home, but they must be a fruit or 
vegetable.  
 
 
 



Date:  26th January 2024 

Smart Watch Reminder 
It is our school policy that children in years below Year 5 and 6 should not be bring-
ing a smart device or mobile phone to school. Pupils are not permitted to use a 
smart device whilst on the school site and, if a pupil is found taking photographs or 
video footage of either other pupils or teachers with a mobile phone or other 
smart device with camera capability, this will be regarded as a serious offence and 
the pupil will receive a consequence in line with the school’s behaviour policy. If 
images of other pupils or teachers have been taken, the phone will not be returned 
to the pupil until the images have been removed by the pupil or parent in the    
presence of a senior teacher. For further  details, please read our Mobile Phone and Smart Devices 
Policy: 64c1c7_fb4d083a6e9f4511a9bc77a7d95aed34.pdf (williammorrisprimary.co.uk)  
 
 
Parent Support Advisor Sessions 
The Lighthouse Team from the BKAT are offering 1-1 drop in sessions for parents 
on the first Thursday of every month at our school. These will run from 8:45—
9:45am. Please contact the school office if you want to attend an upcoming ses-
sions.   
       
 

Carpark 
It has been brought to our attention that some adults are blocking the 
one way road through our carpark by parking opposite the reception 
and nursey entrance between 2:45 and 3:00. Under no circumstances 
should cars be left unattended that block the flow of traffic through our 
carpark. We are very lucky to have the carpark that we do but we      

always encourage our families to walk, bike or scoot to school and only drive when the alternative 
options are not possible.  
 
 
Project Gambia 
Last year the children raised funds for schools in The Gambia. We are so please to 

see photos of the bikes. Photos were shared in assembly & are on the next page. 

Message from Neil Griffiths:  

This is Neil Griffiths from the Gambia. As you can see, we have just unpacked the 

bicycles that your wonderful fundraising purchased. Thank you, thank you thank 

you to every single fundraiser at William Morris primary School!  

https://www.williammorrisprimary.co.uk/_files/ugd/64c1c7_fb4d083a6e9f4511a9bc77a7d95aed34.pdf








 

 

Well done to all of the children who were in the Gold Book this week and last week — we are very 

proud of you and your achievements!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



February 
1st Glamorose cake van 3:00pm 

1st Basketball player visit 

2nd Nursery fire engine visit 

6th Neil Griffiths to visit Y3 

5th Children’s mental health week 

9th TD INSET DAY—closed to children 

22nd Year 3 Explorer Dome 

23rd YR heigh & weight 

26th Y2 Living rainforest trip 

26th—27th Y4 residential trip to Ufton Court 

 
 

March 
3rd TGV PTA Market stall 

4th PTA secret Mother’s day making 

7th World book day 

8th Sleep drop in at RLT school for parents 

14th Governors meeting 

14th Year 4 Junior Voice @ Wyvern 

15th Class Reps 

Week of 18th Parents Evening Consultations 

28th Break up for Easter holidays 

  TD INSET Days 2023-24 

• Friday 9th February 2024 

• Monday 1st July 2024 

 

Please see 2023—2024 term dates on the school 

website. Please note that these are different to 

the SBC term dates.  

[New dates in red] 



 Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

Last week the children learnt all about the role of a Dentist and how 

we can keep our teeth and mouths healthy! The children enjoyed 

brushing the dolly’s teeth, painting with toothbrushes, sorting foods and learning a tooth brushing 

song. We enjoyed sharing lots of stories about tooth troubles too!  

This week we have been finding out about the different ways fire fighters can help us in prepara-

tion for a visit from a fire engine next week! We have enjoyed lots of water play, painting fire en-

gines, small world play and learning about the special uniform the fire fighters wear. In maths this 

week we have been exploring long and short. 

Next week we will be learning about the Ambulance service, doctors, and nurses!   

Reminders: 

• Please ensure that all belongings are clearly marked with your child’s name including hats, 

gloves and shoes! 

• Please ensure that if your child is bringing a packed lunch that it does not contain items with 

nuts e.g. cereal bars or spreads.  

• If your child attends 30hours 

they need to bring a small fruit 

or vegetable snack every day 

and it needs to be taken out of 

lunch boxes and put in the 

snack box each morning.  

• Please ensure all round foods 

are cut lengthways such as, to-

matoes and grapes.  

• Please ensure all children have 

spare clothes including pants/

knickers, trousers, socks and t-

shirt. Our nursery supplies are 

running very low! 

 

The Nursery Team :) 



Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 
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Nursery—Daisy and Poppy Classes 

What have we been learning in Nursery?  

 

 

 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

Term 3 is flying by and we have been extremely busy with our  

learning!  

In Literacy we have been beginning to develop our Talk for Writing skills with the 

story of The Little Red Hen, we’re learning the story by heart using the actions and will go on 

to innovate our own story maps changing the main characters. We have been working hard 

on daily sentence writing and using our phonic knowledge to write independently.  

In Maths we have been continuing working on numbers to 15, we are so impressed by how 

well the children understand the concept of tens and ones. We are seeing them begin to use 

their maths skills in their independent play 

and games.  

Thank you for all your support with home 

reading, we are so proud of how many   

children have earned their special book-

marks! Please continue to ensure books are 

returned into school every Wednesday so 

we can change them promptly. 

A couple of reminders: 

* Please do not stay and play in the outdoor 

area when school finishes – we need to lock 

the gates promptly for safeguarding. 

*Please ensure children do not bring in any 

toys or items from home, they may get lost 

or broken and they can distract from    

learning. 

Thanks for your continued support 

The EYFS team 



 Reception - Sunflower and Bellflower Classes 

What have we been learning in Reception?  

 



 Year 1 - Lily and Tulip Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 1?  

In Year one we have been very busy continuing to 

learn our story ‘Traction Man’. We have innovated our 

story giving their own unique twist onto the story by 

changing the superhero, the animal, and the setting. This week we have re- 

written own innovated story using adjectives, suffixes, and exclamation 

marks. 

Last week we designed and made our own superhero smoothies. The      

children designed the bottles and then chose three pieces of fruit to blend  

a healthy smoothie.  

In Maths we have been busy mathematicians mastering the art of addition 

and subtraction exploring 

numbers 1-10. 

 

Brace yourselves for a 

spectacular finish on 

Thursday 1st February as 

our little superheroes 

showcase their amazing 

creations from this term in 

our Fab Finish. Please 

bring in a superhero cape 

on Thursday 1st February.  
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 Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes—What have we been learning in Year 2?  

Year 2 have been thoroughly enjoying their topic this term and have been trying         

incredibly hard in all of their lessons.  

We have been learning about: 

English – Over the last few weeks, we have been writing innovated reports about Kings and Queens, adapting 

the model text about King Morris of Tadpole. This week, we have been writing our own invented reports about 

ourselves as Kings or Queens. We have been including the range of skills that we have been practising this 

term such as co-ordinating and subordinating conjunctions, expanded noun phrases and commas in a list. 

Maths – We have been looking at using arrays to complete multiplication problems using 2’s, 5’s and 10’s. we 

have also been looking at division and using counting in groups of a number to help us divide numbers         

efficiently. Continuing to practice counting in 2’s, 5’s and 10’s at home will really help the children and         

increase their confidence with multiplication and division. We also used the Indi robots and Beebots to learn 

about position and direction! 

Science – We have continued our topic – ‘Human survival’. We have been busy exercising and understanding 

how it helps to keep us healthy. Each day, we have been doing our sit ups and press ups to get our bodies 

moving. We have also set ourselves a target of improving the length of time it takes us to hold a plank            

position. This week we have set up an experiment to help us understand the importance of good hygiene and 

how germs spread.  

Topic - We have learned about several different monarchs who have had significant impact on England and its 

history. The children were fascinated when finding out about the eventful lives of Alfred the Great, William the 

Conqueror, Henry VIII, Elizabeth I and Queen Victoria.  

Forest School – Our Forest school lessons have continued with Mr O’Brien. The children have enjoyed explor-

ing the school field and the new equipment that has been installed. 

DT – We have started to build the castles that the children have designed. Once they are complete, we will 

evaluate their strengths and consider how well they would stand up against an enemy invasion! Please contin-

ue to bring into school any spare cardboard that you have at home. 

Music – Our ukelele lessons are continuing every Friday. We have now learned several chords and are starting 

to put them together whilst playing along to music. 

We have our first school trip planned for Monday 26th February 2024. We are very excited to be visiting The 

Living Rainforest in Newbury. It is a trip that we have been on for the last few years, and it is always a fantastic 

experience. We will need some parent volunteers to come along with us on this trip. If you are able to join us, 

please do let us know as soon as possible. 

We would like to thank you, as always, for your continued support.  

The Year 2 Team �  



Year 2 - Clover and Willow Classes—What have we been learning in Year 2?  
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 Year 3 - Honeysuckle and Rose Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 3?  

We had a fantastic afternoon last week where we went to visit the new 

outdoor equipment on the field. Everyone was super excited and it was 

lovely to see everyone explore. Some of us were a little nervous of the climbing equipment at first however we 

were all super resilient and had a go at challenging ourselves on the frame. We were super happy of the sup-

port and encouragement people were showing their class mates throughout our sessions.  

In our computing unit this term we are learning how to touch type. The children are all trying really hard! It 

has been really tricky as we are all so used to a touchscreen so if the children have access to a laptop or com-

puter at home it would be great if they can show you what they are learning on purple mash! We have set 

them some great games so why not have a competition of the fastest typer in your house.  

In maths we have moved on to looking at fractions, the children have all surprised us with their fantastic prior 

knowledge. We have learnt many new rules to help us decipher the smallest or biggest fraction and next week 

we will look further at comparing and ordering the proper fractions. 

This week we have started our unit on diary writing. This has involved after examining the key features of a 

diary, us having lessons on 1st/2nd/3rd person and also writing in the past tense. We are all looking forward to 

linking diary writing with our current class novel and think about how we would feel spending a day in the Am-

azon rainforest! 

Please can we remind everyone that on a Thursday we have PE outside, if your child wants to they can bring in 

joggers to wear for the colder weather. Many Thanks 



 Year 4 - Apple and Blackberry Classes 

What have we been learning in Year 4?  

 

Term 3 feels like it has flown by and we are already close to the end! It’s been a packed two weeks of 

learning with plenty going on. In English, children learned the story of Beowulf before making little 

changes to parts of the story. Now, the children have begun writing their own Epic Saga in the same 

style as Beowulf. The monster that they create for their story will then be used by them to write 

some heroic poetry as well.  

 

In Maths, we have had more times table practice, this time learning the 11 and 12 times tables. The 

children smashed it and they have now learned all the times tables they are expected to know at pri-

mary school. All that is left to do now is practise, practise, practise! We are now moving on to looking 

at formal written methods of addition and subtraction.  

 

In Topic, the children have been learning all things Vikings! They have looked at where the Vikings 

came from when they were trading and raiding as well as researching the daily lives of Vikings and 

how these were different to our own.  

 

Our computing lessons have centred 

around learning core fundamental skills 

such as touch typing, which will allow 

them to log in and access work quicker. 

The children have been completing 

tasks which challenge them to use cer-

tain fingers for certain keys, encourag-

ing them to use all of their fingers to 

type as opposed to just their index fin-

gers.  

 

Thank you for your continued support, 

 

Year 4 Team.  

 








